VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on Tuesday, April 26, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. via
YouTube Video

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet - Present Rick Hanna — Present
Dave Babcock — Present Paul Avery - Absent
Ben Beair — Present Jeremy Whitacre — Present

Visitors: Elmer Beard, Maxine McKee, Chuck Waszczak, Roland Kankey, Robin Barry, Jennifer Hawks, Benjamin
Thomas, Marian Ladislaw

Excuse the absence of: Mr. Avery 1®* Mr. Whitacre 2 Mr. Beair
Brenda Sweet - Present Rick Hanna — Present
Dave Babcock — Present Paul Avery - Absent
Ben Beair — Present Jeremy Whitacre — Present

Motion to approve Minutes from April 12,2022 — [ Ms. Sweet 2nd Mr. Whitacre
Brenda Sweet — Yes Rick Hanna — Yes
Dave Babcock — Yes Paul Avery - Absent
Ben Beair — Yes Jeremy Whitacre — Yes

Approved

Motion to approve Minutes from special meeting April 15,2022 — 1 Mr. Whitacre ~ 2™ _Ms. Sweet

Brenda Sweet — Yes Rick Hanna — Yes
Dave Babcock — Yes Paul Avery - Absent
Ben Beair — Abstain Jeremy Whitacre — Yes

Approved



COMMUNICATIONS:

Mayor:
Discussed with Council:

e Financials

e Meeting on April 29 to discuss results from monitoring of early warning wells

e Congratulations to Chief Holler for earning Certificate from National Computer Forensic Institute from
United States Secret Service for completing 112 hours of training in Network Intrusion Response
Programming

Administrator:
Discussed with Council:
e  Appropriation adjustment from Capital Outlay Fund for property purchase (See Motion)

Council Member Ms. Sweet:
Discussed with Council:
e The Enon Greenon Alumni Association Banquet will be held Saturday, May 21 at the new Greenon High
School

Motion to Accept Appropriation adjustment for $90,177.66 for purchase of property out of Capital Outlay

Water Contingency Fund 1% Mr. Hanna 2™ _Mr. Beair
Brenda Sweet — Yes Rick Hanna — Yes
Dave Babcock — Yes Paul Avery - Absent
Ben Beair — Yes Jeremy Whitacre — Yes

STAFF REPORTS:

Administrator:

Discussed with Council:
e Plan for Road and Alley Closures for Apple Butter Festival
e Blood Drive Results
e Citizen of the Year Ceremony is Sunday May 1
e Training for Water License

Chief:
Discussed with Council:
e Saturday, April 30 is National Drug Take Back Day
e Discussed his most recent Training, returned with $22,000 worth of equipment
e Meeting with School Thursday, April 28, School wants to know cost of having a SRO



OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Hanna —
Discussed with Council:
e  Would like to thank Kevin, Council Co-Members, the Township, and Clerical Staff for the work that went
into the purchase of the joint property.

Question/Comments from Guests

Chuck Waszczak discussed additional cost for taxpayers regarding the school resource officer.
Roland Kankey asked what the date was for the drug take back

Mrs. Robin Barry reminded us that once the Apple Butter Festival ends, the help with directing traffic will be gone

Motion by Mr. Hanna and second by Ms. Sweet to adjourn the Council Meeting at 7:37 pm
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